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Driver killed in Route 24 crash in Avon identified 

AVON – Authorities have identified the driver killed in a two-car collision on Route 24 early Sunday 

morning as 41-year-old Winchel Aubourg of Cambridge.  

Aubourg's death marked the third fatal crash in the region over the weekend, authorities said. 

The 3:30 a.m. crash in Avon on Sunday followed a crash in Middleboro early Sunday morning that 

killed Middleboro High School  senior Nathan Childs, 18, and another crash in Brockton 

early  Saturday that killed David O’Callaghan, 23, of Holbrook. 

       

The Avon crash occurred in the southbound lane of Route  24, about one mile before Exit 18, state 

police said. 

Aubourg, driving a Dodge Charger, was ejected from the vehicle and later pronounced dead at Good 

Samaritan Medical Center in Brockton, state police said.   

The driver and passenger of  the second vehicle, a 2007 Chrysler 300, were sent by ambulance to 

Good Samaritan Medical Center with what ap peared to be non-life-threatening injuries, state police 

said.  State police did not release their identities and their conditions were not known Sunday.  

The crash closed all southbound lanes on Route 24. 

Troopers from the Milton barracks responded along with Avon emergency crews and the State Police 

Collision Analysis and Reconstruction Section and Crime Scene Service Section. Avon police and the 

state Department of Transportation responded to control traffic. 

Authorities diverted traffic until the scene was cleared about 6 a.m. Sunday, state police said.  

 

 

Maria Papadopoulos may be  reached at mpapa@ enterprisenews.com or follow  on Twitter 

@MariaP_ENT. 

http://www.patriotledger.com/article/20150119/NEWS/150116581  
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